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Attendance — call 812-952-2555 x200
Jan 25"- Homecoming @ the basketball game Or email simcoeml@Ilanesville.k12.in.us
Feb 18- School Board Meeting Please call by 9am

Mar 17"-28" Spring Break

The Owen and Beau James Benefit Dinner
Come out and help support the James family!! The Lanesville
Lady Eagles and the Lanesville Jaycees are sponsoring a free will
offering dinner to honor Owen and Beau. This will benefit the
Adopt-an-Athlete organization. Tuesday, January 28" at 5pm.

YEARBOOKS ARE ON SALE AT JOSTENS
https://www.jostens.com/apps/store/customer/1072744/Lanesville
-High-School/

If you have photos of you and Lena, please see the attached QR
code to upload photos for our yearbook.

Attention Seniors!
Please submit your baby picture and senior picture to the
Lanesville High School yearbook email ASAP!
|lhsyearbook@lanesville.k12.in.us

IF you have not ordered your caps and gowns, please do so
ASAP. On Monday, Jan 20'"- the link will open for you to order
announcements/ invitations and other products at the link below.
https://highschool.herffiones.com

VALENTINE’S DAY
Candy Grams are now available for purchase! Stop by the high school
office to fill out your grams! They are 1 dollar each. They include
candy and a personalized message!
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Homecoming INFO

Our homecoming crowning of the king and queen will take place between
the JV and Varsity on Saturday, January 25th. To clear up any confusion,
this is just a ceremony that takes place. There is NO dance after the ball
games. Our winter dance was our ELF dance that happens every year in
November. Contact the office if you have any questions.

2025 Homecoming Court

12th
Abby Austin 10th
Hadley Crosier Kylee Bruce
Sam Brown Anabelle Wessling
Logan Spyker Emerson Kaiser
Connor Graham
11th
Kaleigh McWhorter 9th
Ravyn Charron Allison Cline
Brantley Elias Alayna Romeo
Michael Lames Nolin Pearce

Luke Doster

Angel Fund
Please consider donating to our Angel Fund. See attached form
for more information.

From the Counselor

NEW STUDENTS
Please make sure you send in a copy of your birth certificate and proof of residency
(electric bill, water bill, etc.) Both documents can also be uploaded into harmony.

If you have any custody paperwork, please send a copy to the office.

Student Drop off & Pick up

For the safety of students and staff we have set drop off and pick up procedures.

AM Drop off — Between the times of 7:30 and 7:50, Jr/Sr High Students will need to be
dropped off in parking lot, away from car rider line, and walk across the lot. No students
are to be dropped off at the entrances of the school during this time due to the
elementary car rider line.
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If students arrive at school after 7:55 a.m., they are considered tardy and must sign in at
the office.

PM Pick up — No students should be picked up at the front of the building during
dismissal until the elementary car rider line has ended. After buses/car rider line drivers
have left, students may be picked up at the school entrance.

Do not pick up or drop off your child at the curb near the main entrances when
any buses are present before or after school.

If you or someone you know is interested in being a substitute
teacher here at Lanesville, please contact the high school office!

Lunches and Visitors to the building

Due to the large number of students in our lunches we do not allow parents/friends, etc

to visit during lunch for grades 7-12. If you visit the building and are going past the front

door for ANY REASON, then YOU MUST sign in at the office.

You will be asked to provide the office with a state issued ID to be scanned and a visitor
sticker printed. This sticker should be worn at all times while in the building.

Cafeteria Information

The lunch menu for August is attached. Jr. High and High School lunches will cost
$2.90. Our A-la-carte items will need to be purchased and will be charged to your lunch
account. Breakfast is being served again this year! The costis $1.90. The menu is
subject to change due to availability. If your account is negative, no A-la-carte items
may be purchased. You will still be able to purchase a regular high school meal. You
can apply for free and reduced lunches at anytime during the school year!!

Contact Mrs. Denny in the cafeteria with any questions.

Prosser Students

OPEN HOUSE DATE
JAN 30™ 5:30-7:00PM
SEE ATTACHED FLYER

UPCOMING PROSSER DATES
THERE COULD BE CHANGES DEPENDING ON WEATHER

February 14th is a Teacher PD Day - NO STUDENTS - NO GOOGLE CLASSROOM
March 24-28 - Spring Break - NO STUDENTS

( We will be in session March 17-21 - these are scheduled make up days)

April 25th is a Teacher PD Day - NO STUDENTS - NO GOOGLE CLASSROOM
May 26th - Memorial Day - NO SCHOOL

May 28th - Senior Night - New Albany High School

May 30 — Prosser's Last Day of School
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Prosser students need to have parents inform Prosser directly for their absences
through their attendance line, 812-542-6601.The AM Prosser bus will leave school by
7:20 AM. Prosser students are NOT to drive to Prosser unless permission has been
given by Prosser and Lanesville has been notified by a parent/guardian of the student.
Students are NOT able to drive to Prosser! Prosser enforces this policy and students
must sign in at student services and obtain a proper parking permit, if eligible.

FROM THE NURSE
Vaccination records are due to the school at this time. Please send in any vaccination
records if you have not already done so. Students must still comply with Indiana State
Vaccine requirements. Call with any questions at 812-952-2555 ext 205

If your student has any medications that they will need to take at school (this includes
Ibuprofen or Tylenol), please send in a med form for each medication. Each student will
need their own supply of meds for school to leave in the health office. The medication
form is attached. Please let me know if you have any questions.

EAGLES ATHLETICS

STUDENT ADMISSION POLICY
WHILE WE ARE EXCITED TO CONTINUE OUR FREE AOMISSION FOR

LANESVILLE STUDENTS K-8, STARTING THIS BASKETBALL SEASON, ALL

STUDENTS K-8 MUST HAVE AN ADULT/RESPONSIBLE PARTY IN ORDER

TO GAIN ADMISSION TO OUR ATHLETIC EVENTS. THANK YOU FOR YOUR
UNDERSTANDING.

el
B12-989-T447

SIU SOCCER REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!

SEE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE INFORMATION

SPRING GOLF SCRAMBLE
AFTER PROM FUNDRAISER
SIGN UP TODAY! SEE ATTACHED
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LANESVILLE YOUTH LEAGUE
SIGN UPS HAVE BEGUN!!- Sign up at lanesvilleyouthleague.com
Junior high baseball and softball players will need to sign up through the
youth league as well. Prices increase after Feb 10t

Join Event Links for all of the up-to-date athletic information!
Sports Physical forms are on the Lanesville High School website AND in
the high school office. Forms are to be completed prior to
practicing/playing AND uploaded to finalforms! The athletic department
does NOT need the original physicals.

Sign up for eventlinks and create your own Lanesville Sports
calendar!



AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE NOW
UNTIL FEBRUARY 7TH

S1 EACH - SEND TO ALL YOUR FRIENDS!
*CANDY: FUN DIP

CHECK YOUR EMAIL TO PRINT TAGS OR




THE ANGEL
FUNDS PROGRAM

BACKGROUND

Some children may receive breakfast and lunch af no cost if
they are eligible for free and reduced meals based on federal
poverty guidelines. Sometimes, however, children who do not
qualify for such programing may lack money in their cafeteria
accounts. Meals are never denied To students, but the unpaid
meal charges present a difficult and siressful issue for the
students we serve.

~__ THE SOLUTION

To assist with unpaid meal charges, the LCS Child
Nutrition Department maintains a lunch assistance
“angel” fund account. This account is directly funded by
members of the community. With the help of the food
services director, head cashier, school administrators,
and counselors, these funds are distributed to students
in need.

OW YOU CAN HELP

: To keep this pr'ogr'am successful, we rely on the generous
donations of our Lanesville community. We accept
donations via check or cash. Checks can be made out to

‘ nesvu[le Commum’ry Schools ! with “Angel Fund

osovwvertt




PROSSER

OPEN CAREER EDUCATION CENTER

1.30.25 1 5:30 - 7:00 PM

Prosser Career Education Center invites prospective students, guardians, alumni and
friends to join us at our annual open-house! Stop by to learn' about. our diverse
curriculum offerings, take a self-guided tour of the facility, visit class rooms, and speak
with instructors and current students. At 7 p.m. guests are invited to attended a live
auction in the Auditorium benefiting the Prosser Skills USA Chapter.

Location: 4202 Charlestown Road New Albany Indiana, 47150 Snow Make-up day: 13025
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.ANESVILLE HIGH SCHOO!L

AETER

old caé?ntal Golf
SCRAMBLE April6, 2025

2pm

HOLE SPONSORS: TEAMS:
$400 /team of 4.

nEEDEn ®® Includes 18 holes of golf,

$100 Includes sign at cart and lunch.
ohe of 18 holes.

Sign up : https://forms.gle/umJQUththinzUB

or contact 812-989-3033 or 812-596-4393



SOUTHERN INDIANA UNITED

SPRING 2025
£ HEBISTRATION

Southern Indiana United Recreational Soccer
Program registration is NOW open!
We can't wait to see you out on the field this spring!

BOYS AND GIRLS WELCOME!

Boys and girls born between
2021 and 2006 at ANY skill level are
welcome.

Registration closes March Sth

REGISTER
'NOW!

www.siusoccer.com

For More Information, email RecDirector@SIUSoccer.com

Commitment « Family  Passion * Excellence ¢ Integrity




